
 
 

 
ANNOUNCEMENT TO SHIPPING  

IJmond North Sea Canal Area  
Central Nautical Management 6 

 
 
Announcement No. 44/2024      IJmuiden, 7 August 2024  
 
 
 
Subject: Work in the Australiëhaven and temporary out of service of an inland waiting jetty 
 
 
The Director of the Central Nautical Management of the North Sea Canal Area, who is also the 
(State) Harbour Master, announces the following: 
 
Period 21 August to 18 October 2024 
 
The area indicated in drawing N0823_v01 (see annex), located in the Australiëhaven, has been 
closed to shipping traffic due to the construction of two new berths for inland shipping. 
The work consists of: 

• Removal of the old barge waiting jetty; 
• Construction of two new inland shipping waiting jetties. 

 
The work will be carried out from Monday to Friday from 07:00 to 16:00.  
The workboats involved in this project are on standby on VHF channel 4. 
 
Impact on shipping: 

• the inland shipping waiting jetty located in the Australiehaven (berth code au wsn and au 
wsz) will be taken out of service with effect from 21 August 2024; 

• setting up a work area, this work area is indicated by yellow  with top sign A1; 
• the work area is closed to all shipping traffic except for work vessels/the supply of contractor 

material intended for the execution of work on this project; 
 
The area is established as a prohibited area by Decree No CNB/2024/41 
 
The Director of the Central Nautical Management North Sea Canal Area, who is also the (State) 
Harbour Master,  
 

 
 
J.H.M. Mateyo 


